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Happy New Year!

As we enter this new year, we are excited for what God has in store for
our family. These first five months we have focused on settling in and
getting our bearings in this new season. As we feel that we have turned
a corner, we are now dreaming of what God has next for us in our
ministry in Kandern.

For Christmas, we had my (Scott’s) parents (Steve and Sue) visit, and we
had a wonderful time exploring the area, and just relaxing together. We
also welcomed the newest member of our family, Jake. He is a 9 yr old
golden retriever whom we adopted from a family who needed to say good-bye for various reasons.

Here are some things to pray for us.

1. The transition back to school for both teachers and students. Semester
One exams are in two weeks and we have many students who are
returning from all over the world. Pray that the final exams go well for
the high school students, and then a smooth start to the second
semester.

2. For us to begin hosting an adult Bible Study. We haven't started one yet,
but we want to as soon as possible. This requires good communication
with our German church and new people the Lord puts in our path.

3. For Heather's travels this month. A dear friend sponsored her ticket to a
Young Living event in Frankfurt on the 28th, and then she is attending a
women’s conference in Spain February 1-6.

4. For our return to foster care work. Heather has been in contact with the £
youth welfare offices, and we plan to begin once she returns from the
conference in February.

Thank you so much for praying. Those prayers have carried us through 2022,
and will continue to be so valuable in 2023. Please let us know how we can be praying for you.
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